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What’s In Your Partners in Care Bulletin? 
  

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to 

past editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the 

web pages dedicated to our Independent Care Provider colleagues. 

Please click here to bookmark these pages 
  

      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fimsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com%2Fwis%2Fclicktime%2Fv1%2Fquery%3Furl%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%252fabout-us%252fpartners-in-care1%252f%26umid%3D4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176%26auth%3Dde41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-bbf0e83e92c7cf5515363d6de38ef36730f878bc&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357797660%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pxMj2%2FYe1tLWWGiNQmJgdXvdcI0%2BurdEw5CRkEPIR30%3D&reserved=0


 

 
 

Achieving Excellence in Health and Social Care Conference: 

Slides Now Available 

 

Thank you again to all who joining us at the Achieving Excellence Conference in 

York last week, and contributing to a really collaborative and positive day bringing 

together nearly 200 attendees from across the sector, and highlighting some of 

the amazing practices and joint work taking place within North Yorkshire and 

York. It was great to meet so many of you face to face and to discuss how what 

we can do together drive quality improvement and support those in our care. The 

links to all the slides from the event can now be found through this now through 

our website- which includes presentations on the opportunities for nursing within 

social care, the role of the care home lead GP, pilots around hydration, nutrition 

and insulin administration, advance care planning, digital opportunities for care 

providers, the use of Immedicare in care homes and public health developments 

among others. 

 

  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fpartners-in-care%2Fhealth-and-social-care-achieving-excellence-together-conference-20221%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357797660%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nuEChV8Tf27hCnATJ%2FZkj7mGC1Zek3nVjk4AFe85hLw%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 
 

Urgent Care Pressures- Admissions Requests 

 

Your ongoing help and support with accepting people on discharge from hospital 

continues to be much appreciated by all health and social care partners across 

North Yorkshire and York. The level of pressure on the entire system continues 

to increase and this communication is shared with you following what has been 

an exceptionally challenging weekend. 

 

Can we please ask that on receipt of requests for admission into care and 

residential facilities that you have arrangements in place to consider these with 

the highest level of urgency, preferably on the same day wherever possible; 

whether it is to accept or decline. 

Expediating this part of the process and reaching decisions quickly will help the 

whole system with patient flow through our acute and community bed bases. 

 

Thank you for your help – it continues to be very much appreciated. 

 

 

 

 
 

Oral Health in Care Home Residents Presentation and Slides- 

Resources for Staff 

 

Maureen Hole presented an in depth and informative session at a recent Care 

Connected forum providing guidance on how to assist the oral health of residents 

in your care, which may be helpful to show or cascade to staff. The session 

covers why good oral health in important, how to prevent disease, how to assess 

the mouth and plan and record mouth care, how to support with delivering daily 

 



care (including for those with a learning disability, dementia or at end of life), 

denture care and accessing dental support. The recording of the session and 

slides along with a number of other resources you may find useful are available 

through our website.  

 

For any further queries please contact maureen.hole@nhs.net 
 

 

 

 
 

Community Pharmacy- Festive Opening Hours 

 

A summary of opening hours for community pharmacies across the Christmas 

Period across North Yorkshire and York can be found through this link.  

 

 

 

 
 

Health and Social Care Worker Seasonal Flu and COVID-19 

Vaccinations 

 

Health and care services face a challenging winter and, as we enter the colder 

months, we could face a twin threat from flu and COVID-19 with both viruses in 

greater circulation.  

 

Health or social care professionals are more likely to be exposed to both viruses, 

which can be dangerous and even life-threatening. Up to one in four healthcare 

professionals can get infected with the flu virus during a mild season and flu is 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fpartners-in-care-1%2Fcare-home-and-domiciliary-care-staff-area1%2Foral-health-in-care-homes%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357797660%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6JJYsjkP0U08r%2BnTNWHrLBPRTuyE3n4piQU8y35AzVI%3D&reserved=0
mailto:maureen.hole@nhs.net
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fseecmsfile%2F%3Fid%3D6072&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357797660%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Qu7nwG0ugwoOSHnwiQ6UkpvrfjKLVp7pv6p7mhiuoV4%3D&reserved=0


now circulating at higher levels than recent seasons. This is why frontline 

professionals are among millions who can get a further dose of the COVID-19 

booster and the flu vaccine this season.  

 

To help our hard-working frontline professionals find out why they need these 

vaccines and how to get them, our seasonal vaccination toolkit has been updated 

to inform conversations about both vaccinations. It includes tailored messages for 

a wide range of professional groups and a host of creative content encouraging 

staff to get both vaccinations. The updated content is available on the Campaign 

Resource Centre which includes material local sites can order. Please continue 

to share these resources with your networks. 

 

Social Care Providers  

 

Social care services face a challenging winter and are likely to experience 

significant staff and capacity pressures in the coming months. The people who 

work in health and care are of course our most important asset and encouraging 

them to get vaccinated will help keep services resilient during winter, and 

minimise staff pressures, as well as keeping frontline professional and those they 

care for safe.  

 

Frontline social care professionals are more likely to be exposed to the flu and 

COVID-19 viruses, which can be life threatening, and they can pass these 

viruses on without knowing to people who may be at greater risk. Please do 

continue to remind colleagues come forward for both of these winter vaccinations 

if they have not already.  

 

Frontline social care professionals should be encouraged to book the COVID-19 

vaccine through the National Booking Service, by calling 119, or using the online 

vaccination walk-in finder through a simple self-referral process. Social care 

providers should ensure that all frontline social care professionals in their 

employment are offered every opportunity to receive a flu vaccine at work this 

season via an occupational health vaccination scheme. Where a scheme does 

not exist, encourage staff to book their vaccine through their GP surgery, local 

pharmacy or the flu national booking system. 

 

Please encourage your staff to get vaccinated as soon as possible. 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcampaignresources.phe.gov.uk%2Fresources%2Fcampaigns%2F92-health-and-social-care-workers-winter-vaccinations-2022%2Fresources&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357797660%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4aAbLsFmp5Hr9yLR74njJ27ys061CrjOri2vV69yVc8%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcampaignresources.phe.gov.uk%2Fresources%2Fcampaigns%2F92-health-and-social-care-workers-winter-vaccinations-2022%2Fresources&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357797660%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4aAbLsFmp5Hr9yLR74njJ27ys061CrjOri2vV69yVc8%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fconditions%2Fcoronavirus-covid-19%2Fcoronavirus-vaccination%2Fbook-coronavirus-vaccination%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357797660%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=y%2FSKMhzrVqEJs7Z%2BrCWUMYFwALJX7UJFg4oV8aeXpiY%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fconditions%2Fcoronavirus-covid-19%2Fcoronavirus-vaccination%2Ffind-a-walk-in-coronavirus-covid-19-vaccination-site%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357953866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RcrjqYScafbEqpmI2bix6ComaBa%2Bc263NHoXZS4H0JU%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fconditions%2Fcoronavirus-covid-19%2Fcoronavirus-vaccination%2Ffind-a-walk-in-coronavirus-covid-19-vaccination-site%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357953866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RcrjqYScafbEqpmI2bix6ComaBa%2Bc263NHoXZS4H0JU%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fconditions%2Fvaccinations%2Fbook-flu-vaccination%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357953866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1xKNi0OViNSrIW5VI5jSSGNj01x7X7z3MLGuIujW3K8%3D&reserved=0


Need to know       

 

 
 

Capacity Tracker- DHSC Mandatory Submission Reminder 

 

A reminder to all CQC registered care homes and providers of domiciliary 

services, that the window will be opening this window for the mandated 

Department of Health and Social Care submission through the Capacity Tracker. 

All providers must complete the tracker at least once between the 8th and 

midday on the 14th of the month as condition of registration. There are 

potential fines as a last resort for providers who do not update- so please be 

mindful of this. Further information on how the regulations will be enforced can be 

found through this link. A reminder this doesn't replace the need for more regular 

(preferably daily) usage to allow local authority and health partners to support 

providers. For any support regarding the Capacity Tracker- Please contact the 

national helpdesk on: 0191 691 3729 

 

 

 
 

Community Infection Prevention and Control Team- Seasonal 

Decorations Bulletin 

 

Please find through this link, the latest bulletin from the Community Infection, 

Prevention and Control Team which provides some practical suggestions on the 

use of festive decorations which will allow residents and staff to enjoy a festive 

period. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
 

 
  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEyMDcuNjc4MTk5MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5sZWdpc2xhdGlvbi5nb3YudWsvdWtzaS8yMDIyLzExNzUvY29udGVudHMvbWFkZSJ9.8IXQFA5jwW6-8OjlJ9Y4F9v2MI2C1C2OmQqZRUNzZfQ%2Fs%2F1522490180%2Fbr%2F149793442354-l&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357953866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3mQNhyVYiXnLIV93Lhm4UBoBSTZzGE98ra8Q9%2FKrRCg%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.infectionpreventioncontrol.co.uk%2Fnews%2Fipc-bulletin-for-care-homes%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357953866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=T0ryuc%2FU7MPAg1wCyKtp4l0b7idx09OdSG4IEHe9oVA%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 
 

Launch of the Oliver McGowan Mandatory Training eLearning 

 

The training has been co-produced, trialled with over 8300 health and care staff 

and independently evaluated. The training is now a requirement for all health and 

social care staff. 

 

•         The eLearning package is the first part of training, which has now been 

launched. 

•         It is being delivered by eLearning for healthcare (elfh)  

•         Visit the Health Education England website to find out more and find 

answers to FAQs. 

 

Enquiries on The Oliver McGowan Mandatory Training on Learning Disability and 

Autism should be directed to ommtprogramme@hee.nhs.uk  

 

 

 
 

Funding Available- Implementation of Digital Social Care 

Records and Sensor-Based Falls Technology (Available to Care 

Homes) 

 

The Digitising Social Care programme is a place based approach, with funding to 

be used for delivery and care home digitisation. This funding will support 

increasing digitisation within social care by enabling the adoption of care 

technologies that will enhance the quality, safety, and efficiency of social 

care. This is solely for the implementation of new Digital Social Care Records 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hee.nhs.uk%2Four-work%2Flearning-disability%2Fcurrent-projects%2Foliver-mcgowan-mandatory-training-learning-disability-autism&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357953866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=iDvGBWPdpZdlh1TL9XDOckXi%2FcxdD70OS3oXSEo90Mc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:ommtprogramme@hee.nhs.uk


from a supplier on the NHS Assured Supplier List and Sensor-Based Falls 

Technologies. Ongoing costs will need to be picked up by providers. 

 

In order to be eligible for the funding providers need to engage with the DREaMS 

Team, if they haven’t already, to establish their current Digital Maturity Level. 

Providers will then be issued an application form to request funding for a product 

supplying quotes to ensure validity. There will then be an approval process and 

upon successful applications the provider will have to sign a contract before 

release of funding, it has an agreement to ensure an invoice is submitted after 

implementation. This will prove appropriate spend and will provide transparency 

and auditable trails of expenditure and outcomes.  

 

For more information and to express an interest please contact: 

dreamsteam@eastriding.gov.uk 

 

 

 
 

Getting in the Festive Spirit with Sowerby House 

 

As Christmas approaches, we know many of your teams have exciting and 

creative plans to spread festive cheer for those in your care. Sowerby House in 

Thirsk have sent us this lovely photo of the team dressed up for elf day- and have 

also recently held a pantomime and festive jumper day, with Christmas now in full 

swing across the home. 

 

If you have any good news stories from your service we would love to share 

them- Please contact sam.varo@nhs.net to include in a future bulletin. 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:dreamsteam@eastriding.gov.uk
mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net


Learning and Development Opportunities       

          

Networking for Learning 
Disability Nurses in Social 
Care 

Many learning disability nurses work in 
social care settings, in a wide variety of 
roles. It can be isolating sometimes, 
particularly if you don’t have other 
learning disability nurses in your 
organisation. 

The Royal College of Nursing (RCN) 
Learning Disability Nursing Forum has 
organised an online networking event 
for learning disability nurses working in 
social care to help nurses connect with 
each other, share experiences, and 
identify ways to support each other.  

For more information please follow this 
link. 

 

   

 

Immedicare Training- 

December 

 

The latest virtual training sessions 

available from Immedicare can be 

accessed through this link. These are 

designed for both registered and non-

registered staff from any service who 

utilises the Immedicare Telemedicine 

service.  Sessions coming up include 

Verification of Expected Death, End 

of Life Care, UTI's, Nutrition and 

Hydration and Catheter Care.  

 

    

  

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

    

Further Information       

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjExMzAuNjc0MTI5NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ldmVudGJyaXRlLmNvLnVrL2UvbmV0d29ya2luZy1mb3ItbGVhcm5pbmctZGlzYWJpbGl0eS1udXJzZXMtaW4tc29jaWFsLWNhcmUtdGlja2V0cy00NjU3NzY0NDg4OTcifQ.Z7t88FNnSiD2XImwO7XFhy_g7X3Ql94S2wEFoyIxOuo%2Fs%2F964927797%2Fbr%2F149162666900-l&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357953866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GUiIyLRYyviBKp%2BwhZq4dKzXFEBtDwbnkGx7IC7S66A%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fseecmsfile%2F%3Fid%3D6047&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357953866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=G0NZwV%2F3YXP6JEiRkKc8ku6yiqabj7IXDedosSUy1hU%3D&reserved=0


          

Helping to Improve Access to 
Cancer Screening for People 
with a Learning Disability 
 

Marie Kotzur from the University of 

Glasgow is looking for paid and family 

carers in England to take part in an 

interview. The researchers are offering 

participants a gift card of £30 as a 

thank you for giving their time. 

The study aims to understand the 

experience of screening for breast, 

bowel, and cervical cancers among 

people with learning disabilities, how 

their access to screening can be 

improved, and what could make cancer 

screening easier for people with 

learning disabilities.  

 

The researchers are keen to speak 

with carers who support women with 

learning disabilities aged 25 to 75 

years and/or men with learning 

disabilities aged 60-75 years. The 

interview can be by telephone or video 

call and the interviews will last between 

30 and 60 minutes.  

To find out more please follow 

this link.  

 

If you would like to ask any questions 

about the study, or if you are interested 

in taking part, please call or text Marie 

on 07432828458 or by 

email: marie.kotzur@glasgow.ac.uk. 
 

   

 

Get Nominating- Chief Nurse 
for Adult Social Care Awards 

Last year, Deborah Sturdy (Chief 

Nurse for Adult Social Care England, 

Department for Health and Social 

Care) launched an awards 

programme which are an opportunity 

to recognise the outstanding 

contribution made by social care 

staff. The awards are designed to 

celebrate those who go above and 

beyond in their work, provide 

outstanding care, commitment and 

inspiration to colleagues.  

   

Further information on the award 

including the nomination criteria can 

be found through this link. We would 

encourage providers to have a think 

about staff meet these criteria and 

deserve recognition. We're happy to 

support with any nominations, and if 

you submit an application please 

copy us in so we can also celebrate 

the outstanding work undertaken 

everyday by care staff in our area. 

 

    

      
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

        

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FsXxjxm9k92AYelSxOxHeXwyceIemGrTxGFNLHUZ5o5Yx%2FalMtWnEjoeizkbEVRtyATTPwy8xes7AqRj8onhlxB1Ex&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C31e800d4837e4a09978008dad6bb533c%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638058397284784149%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oQg6jdP9siTaOJaJsjxsrv1N7kXOQjYgF%2Febb1eYnfU%3D&reserved=0
mailto:marie.kotzur@glasgow.ac.uk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fchief-nurse-adult-social-care-awards-nomination-forms%2Fchief-nurse-adult-social-care-awards-nomination-criteria&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C9b31892388b44b695b7308dadd0687eb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065317357953866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=03qK2jTnTsu9Ec1bafGbXOEj8fiFpmkugEbAt2aRu1U%3D&reserved=0


This bulletin is produced by York Health and Care Partnership   
  

Do you have….. 
  

▪ thoughts or comments to share? 

▪ news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  

▪ items to be discussed at the next Partners in Care Meeting?  

  

If so please contact sam.varo@nhs.net 
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